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THE CPI TI cm_ COMMENT OF THE I h!T E:J•:'.\! I 1::J:t. 

( 1_.) • THE BI 013F.:APHY OF THE I NTEF:V I EWEE 

Pastor Hlatywayo was one of the pioneers of the Natal 
ar ,::,und 

born in 
Provin,::e. He built several Churches 
Pietermaritzburg and Hammersdale. He was 
Johannesburg in Orlando. Before he respond to his call to 
the Lord he was doing some labour work in Johannesburg. 
By the time he followed the Lord in this special way he 
said he was just a Church goer. He has a family with the 
children and the wife. He came here to Pietermaritzburg 
after the people have called him and that was in 1963. 

He is call was more influenced, especially 
was still working. He felt the call while 
working. He had to leave his work and go out 
lord . Just like many of our Pastors it was 
decision to, because he had to sacrifice 
thing he use to do e . g. his work. 

the time he 
he was still 
tc, serve the 

nc,t an easy 
some of the 

Until now Pastor Hlatywayo is still 
congregation in Pietermaritzburg. 

serving the Baptist 

MATERIAL CIRCUMSTANCE OF THE INTERVIEW: 

PF.:EPAF.:ATION FOF.: THE INTEF.:VIEWS_;__ We spent a lot of time 
trying to share what we think will be of use for our 
interviews. We had quite a number of meeting which were 
very enlightening in our group and also some 
presentations from those who had experience the 
interviews before u s . I must say those sharing gave me a 
picture of what I was going to do and me aware of some 
experiences sometimes shocking and causing some anxiety 
e.g. interviewing someone who has already some experience 
of being interviewed and who will answer only what you 
are asking and not elaborate more ..•. 

TOOLS: There were enough tools provided for my 
interview and the tape which was provided for me I could 
not get, because of some misunderstanding with the person 
from another group, this also resulted me to arrive late 
for my interview. There was basically no need to use 
electricity for the tape because the tape recorder was 
still in good condition and the plug in the house were 
different form that of the tape. The tran s port was also 
available in most cases. It was only unfortunately for me 
that I had to avail myself for everyone in our group who 
had an appointment. 



THE ASSESSMENT OF THE SOCIAL STPUCTUF.:E OF .. __ I.tLE INTEF-:VI.~W,_: __ 

THE SETTING: The place where the actual interview took 
place, was in the Parish house. Unfortunately it was not 
a suitable place for such things. The was a lot of 
disturbance outside the house. The cars, the people and 
even the interview which was taking place in another room 
and yet there was no time to discuss those disturbances 
with the interviewee, because it would have been 
difficult to get him again, because of him commitments. 

Pastor Hlatywayo is already an old man but he is still 
looking fresh for what he is doing. That difference in 
age did not intimidate me because he made me feel at home 
and some how with the jokes he was making he made me feel 
free. The conversation I had with him before everything 
started did not give me the courage to tell him about my 
own denomination. I thought to myself I will only do that 
when he asks me. 

He also made it clear to me that he will not take longer 
than 45 minutes, but as we were talking the discussion 
was going on and on until the hour was finished. 
Inspite of that there was nothing which could cause the 
interview not to take place at all. I felt very much in 
the house and I was feeling free. 

THE INTERVIEW ITSELF: 

We did have time to meet with the interview prior to time 
of the interview and we got to know each other during 
that time. The interviewee wanted already to make use of 
those times for he thought that this will be an informal 
sharing . We could also observe that he did not like the 
fact I had to ask question, instead he wanted to tell the 
story and the rest of the clarification will come at the 
end of the interview. 

The interview itself took about an hour in the Parish 
house. Unfortunately the introduction could not be taped 
into the cassette, because most it was done already 
outside the house as we were coming in the house. The 
discussion I found very fruitful from Pastor Hlatywayo, 
especially because he was himself a pioneer of the 
Baptist Church in Natal. He had many of the information 
in his heard and could make connections in his 
presentation. 



The most amazing thing from is that of remembering dates 
when he did something. I found out that he was very 
honest to me. He could be able to tell me things I myself 
could never ask for my interview e.g. the whole issue of 
his relationship with the with people and how he got the 
support from them. I look at these aspects as very 
personal to be told. The interview was in Zulu and that I 
think has made the openness between us. 

Pastor was telling me most amazing stories. I would use 
the word amazing to illustrate that some of the things he 
told me were things I did not expect e.g. to discover 
that the Seminary had already resources for the students. 
We found out that the students of that time were living 
already in well developed houses. Each one of them has 
his own room. These were the things I did not from that 
period. 

NON-VERBAL SIGNS: 

The were various non-verbal signs that were visible shown 
by the interviewee. He made use of his hands to show to 
illustrate some explanation. 

RESTRUCTURING OF DATA: 

The mere fact that Pastor Hlatywayo was a pioneer of the 
place make him critical a there is no way that he can 
forget about what happened because from the people we met 
they gave us the impression that he really like to talk 
about his stories. He was showing me a paper written 
about the Seminary he was studying at. He disagreed with 
the dates written there. 

He was very much optimistic about his history and when we 
come across various problems he could easily justify 
them. 

SIGNIFICANT OMISSIONS: 

I found it very difficult to get to know the omissions 
and I think the result for that is his optimistic of view 
about his Church. But being part of the group I found out 
that were significant omissions. In our group we found 
out that the schism between black and white people was 
the problem at that time. It was a tension which also 
affected the Pastors themselves. From the interview the 
impression was as I 
happen. 

know that was an obvious thing to 



One has to be the member of this church to understand the 
significances because there not much written work on it. 
One to provoke the interviewee with some knowledge 
already of what has been happening. 

CROSS REFERENCES: 

The few of our cross references information came through 
the discussions in the group. The training for the 
ministry differs from person to person, We found out that 
there are various Ministers who became Pastors because of 
their capability to preach and not because of their 
education in the Seminaries. 

The book Missionalia came out with an issue which 
supports our own observation about the training itself 
that the Baptist Church is practising a pietic approach 
to Christian faith and the salvation of souls as the 
priority. The distinction between the black conversion 
and the union is starting strong affiliations with union. 
The book explains these as one Church but different 
f,:11:uses in them. 

IJ::1,1; ASSESSMENT fQ.E: .... I.!J.l; .. ,_Q.Y_s_~:ALL QUALITY OF .. .l!:i!;, _J _~TEF.:V I EW: 

There was a great openness in the interview, but even 
that needed some challenges. This was the result of the 
optimistic aspect from my interviewee. He was very opened 
to me and he himself 
happening. I discovered 
things he himself he was 
involved he had a little 

had a knowledge of what was 
that he knew most of the time 
involved in and those he was not 
knowledge of them. 

The interviewee has got difficulties with the changes 
that are taking place now in the Church, especially those 
initiated by the people themselves. The Church is still 
very much dependent from the white people just like my 
own Church which is still depending from oversees 
contribution. The interview was fruitful in as far as I 
got a lot of per s onal experiences. The interviewee did 
not want me to ask questions, instead to listen to the 
story and later to ask questions . 

The history of the Baptist Church is long at it needs a 
lot of research in it to make one thing, this is because 
of the different reports from the different people in the 
group discussions we had. I think the interview was 
fruitful also for the interviewee, because he was 
enjoying it and he invited me to come back again and 
because the interview was not only limited to making an 



One has to be the member of this church to understand the 
significances because there not much written work on it . 
One to provoke the interviewee with some knowledge 
already of what has been happening. 

The few of our cross references information came through 
the discussions in the group. The training for the 
ministry differs from person to person, We found out that 
there are various Ministers who became Pastors because of 
their capability to preach and not because of their 
education in the Seminaries. 

The book Missionalia came out with an issue which 
supports our own observation about the training itself 
that the Baptist Church is practising a pietic approach 
to Christian faith and the salvation of souls as the 
priority. The distinction between the black conversion 
and the union is starting strong affiliations with union. 
The book explains these as one Church but different 
fo,:uses in them . 

THE ASSESSMENT FOR THE OVERALL QUALITY OF THE INTERVIEW: 

There was a qreat openness in the interview, but even 
that needed some challenges. This was the result of the 
optimistic aspect from my interviewee. He was very opened 
to me and he himself had a knowledge of what was 
happening. I discovered that he knew most of the time 
things he himself he was involved in and those he was not 
involved he had a little knowledge of them. 

The interviewee has got difficulties with the changes 
that are taking place now in the Church, especially those 
initiated by the people themselves. The Church is still 
very much dependent from the white people just like my 
own Church which is still depending from oversees 
contribution. The interview was fyuitful in as far as I 
got a lot of personal experiences. The inteYviewee did 
not want me to ask questions, instead to listen to the 
story and later to ask questions . 

The history of the Baptist Church is long at it needs a 
lot of research in it to make one thing, this is because 
of the diffeYent reports from the different people in the 
group discussi,:,ns we had . I think the interview was 
fruitful also for the interviewee, because he was 
enjoying it and he invited me to come back again and 
because the interview was not only limited to making an 
indigenous Clergy, but also to the social problems of 
today. 
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